MINUTES

RIALTO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

March 10, 2021 Dr. John R. Kazalunas Education Center Meeting was held virtually and available to the public Via YouTube stream

Board Members

Present:

Joseph Martinez, President Edgar Montes, Vice President Stephanie E. Lewis, Clerk Nancy G. O'Kelley, Member

Dina Walker, Member

Destiny Lopez, Student Board Member

Administrators

Present:

Cuauhtémoc Avila, Ed.D., Superintendent

Darren McDuffie, Ed.D., Lead Strategic Agent: Strategics.

Congruence and Social Justice

Also present was Martha Degortari, Executive

Administrative Agent, and Jose Reyes,

Interpreter/Translator

A. OPENING

A.1 CALL TO ORDER - 6:00 p.m.

The regular Board meeting of the Board of Education, which was held virtually and available to the public via YouTube stream, was called to order at 6:16 p.m.

A.2 OPEN SESSION

A.2.1 Comments on Closed Session Agenda Items

Any person wishing to speak on any item on the Closed Session Agenda will be granted three minutes.

None.

A.3 CLOSED SESSION

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

As provided by law, the following are the items for discussion and consideration at the Closed Session of the Board Meeting:

Vote by Board Members to move into Closed Session:

Time: 6:20 p.m.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

A.3.1 PUBLIC EMPLOYEE

EMPLOYMENT/DISCIPLINE/DISMISSAL/RELEASE/REASSIGN MENT OF EMPLOYEES (GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 54957)

A.3.2 STUDENT EXPULSIONS/REINSTATEMENTS/EXPULSION ENROLLMENTS

A.3.3 CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATORS

Agency designated representatives: Cuauhtémoc Avila, Ed.D., Superintendent; Rhea McIver Gibbs, Ed.D., Lead Personnel Agent, Personnel Services; and Rhonda Kramer, Lead Personnel Agent, Personnel Services.

Employee organizations: California School Employees Association, Chapter 203 (CSEA), Rialto Education Association (REA), Communications Workers of America (CWA)

A.3.4 CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATOR (Government Code Section 54957.6)

Designated Representative: Board President, Joseph W. Martinez

Unrepresented Employee: Superintendent

A.3.5 PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PERFORMANCE EVALUATION (Government Code Section 54957)

Title: Superintendent

A.4 ADJOURNMENT OF CLOSED SESSION

Moved By

Clerk Lewis

Seconded By

Vice President Montes

Vote by Board Members to move out of Closed Session.

Time: 7:02 p.m.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

A.5 OPEN SESSION RECONVENED - 7:00 p.m.

Open session reconvened at 7:02 p.m.

A.6 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Board President, Mr. Joseph W. Martinez, led the pledge of allegiance.

A.7 REPORT OUT OF CLOSED SESSION

Moved By

Clerk Lewis

Seconded By

Member O'Kelley

The Board of Education accepted the resignation agreement for Certificated Employee #2237521.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

Moved By

Member O'Kelley

Seconded By

Member Walker

The Board of Education accepted the request for an unpaid leave of absence for classified employee #2302821, April 2, 2021 through June 3, 2021.

Moved By

Member O'Kelley

Seconded By

Clerk Lewis

The Board of Education approved Resolution 20-21-24 to Release and Reassign the following Certificated Administrative Employees from their current position and reassign them to a teaching or other certificated position pursuant to Education Code Section 44951, effective at the end of 2020-2021 school year, and directed the Superintendent or designee to send out appropriate legal notice.

Employee Name	Current Position	2021-2022 Position
Employee #2678111	Elementary Assistant Principal	Elementary Assist. Principal
	210 days	205 days
Employee #2685711	Elementary Assistant Principal	Elementary Assist. Principal
	210 days	205 days

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

A.8 ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Prior to adoption of the agenda, the Board took action to amend the agenda as follows:

Item E 6.1 - Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of February 24, 2021 will be amended to reflect a correction to the following motion:

Discussion/Action Items:

F.1 RESOLUTION 20-21-20 - NATIONAL SCHOOL BREAKFAST WEEK

Moved by:

Clerk Lewis not Member Walker

Seconded by: Member O'Kelley

Moved By

Clerk Lewis

Seconded By

Member Walker

Vote by Board Members to adopt the agenda as amended.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

B. PRESENTATIONS - None

C. COMMENTS

C.1 PUBLIC COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR

At this time, any person wishing to speak on any item <u>not on</u> the Agenda will be granted three minutes.

Diedre Proctor, Community member thanked the Board for the amazing services they have been providing to the community during the last year. She indicated that as a parent, the lunches and community outreach activities that have been provided, have not only given parents some sanity but have also been a heaven sent with the trials that everyone has had to endure. She said it has meant a lot to receive the lunches as it makes the crazy schedules that much easier to deal with. The drive-thru fun activities have really meant a lot to her family and the fun contests and Facebook events have helped. She is forever grateful for the extra efforts and going the extra mile for the children and families.

C.2 PUBLIC COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Any person wishing to speak on any item <u>on</u> the Agenda will be granted three minutes.

Rachelle Yriarte, Parent, shared how the schools remaining closed has negatively impacted her kids. She indicated that her student who is a Principal Honors Student is now failing classes and her first grader is not understanding how anything works and is not getting the attention needed. She feels that at this point schools should reopen, and questioned why strip clubs and bars can reopen but not schools. She also indicated that she has a concern with forcing masks for children because her children have health reasons which prevent them from wearing a mask for their own health and safety.

Andre Balboa, Student Athlete at Eisenhower High School, shared his public statement as to the absence of sports and their potential return for the last quarter of the school year. He indicated that he understands the risks in bringing back sports during the current times and conditions, but strongly believes that the District has the capability to work this out and bring back sports for the sake of students for at least one final quarter. He is a senior this year and it pains him that the District did not act sooner but understands there are reasons why things were acted upon as they were. However, he fully supports bringing back sports and believes it is the best decision at this time.

Anita Schultz, District Parent, shared the following comment on behalf of her 2nd grader who will be a 3rd grader next year. She said she understands that unlike other school districts in San Bernardino County, Rialto USD will not be returning to school for the remainder of the school year. She has accepted this decision, primarily because she has no choice, but also because she knows that this will give the School District ample time to prepare to fully open schools for the 2021-2022 school year. She has also accepted her role as a homeschool mom over the past school year, because that is what she is willing to do for her children, but says that now it is up to the School District to step up and do what is best for the children in this community.

She indicated that when the decision was made at the end of January, it allowed Rialto USD six months to ensure that those teachers that wished to be vaccinated, to receive their vaccines. It also provided Rialto USD ample opportunity to prepare for the students to return to the classroom safely. She indicated that there should be no excuse come August not to open schools 100%. She is requesting that Rialto USD be fully transparent as to exactly what is being done month by month to ensure that our schools open in August 2021. She indicated that since the minutes of the last two board meetings (February and March) are not posted on the Rialto USD website yet, she has no idea what the plan of action is at this point, and as a parent and taxpayer, she deserves to know.

Gina Teig, Parent of three Rialto Unified School District students, one of which graduated in 2018, and is currently a college student, and two other sons who currently attend Carter High School. She said that all three of her boys are a product of many hard working teachers and staff from Trapp Elementary, Kolb Middle School, and Carter High School. She shared her thoughts regarding the possibility of reopening in-person instruction and reopening athletic programs. She is aware that there are many things that need to happen to make this possible but her heart breaks for all current seniors (Class of 2021). They have not stepped one foot on campus this year as proud seniors. Their only memory of their senior year is a lap top in front of their faces. She is hoping that the District find ways to encourage/honor the seniors for all their hard work the past 13 years of their academic life. She is hopeful that there is a plan to allow them, at the very minimum, a safe in-person graduation ceremony, and not a drive by.

She is also frustrated seeing so many other schools in neighboring communities that are allowing their student athletes on their fields, and questions why our student athletes are at home. She said that every day

that passes, students are missing out on rebuilding what was lost physically, socially, and emotionally. She knows that there are guidelines in place ready to go and is requesting to allow our athletes to have a choice of being on the field.

Jose L. Balboa, District Parent, requested on his behalf and on behalf of other very concerned parents that the Board strongly consider the physical and mental impact that athletes/students have been suffering due the actual situation, and to please return to sports practice for this last part of the current school year. He explained that they are conscious that there are high and low contact sports, and requested that the Board not make a generalized decision, and if not all sports can be authorized that at least bring back the low contact sports.

Mr. Balboa requested that the Board consider a graduation ceremony for seniors. He suggested using the football field and having two to three ceremonies, while meeting the requirements of all COVID-19 CDC health requirements. He is hopeful that the District can make this happen for the sake of the mental and physical health of students/athletes. He recommends that students go back to sports practice even if there is no competition within the district, or with other districts' teams.

Virginia Hernandez, Parent of student at Boyd Elementary School who is in the first grade and in the Dual Immersion Program. She explained that although she would like for schools to reopen, she is concerned for her son's health and due to the increase in COVID cases, she would prefer distance learning. She feels it is the best option at this time until COVID cases have gone down significantly.

Ms. Hernandez asked what the next step would be if Rialto USD decided to re-open, and what protocol and measures would the district take? She questioned whether students would be provided with masks and when students would be able to return to school? Whether there is enough budget for disinfectant supplies for the schools and whether it will be mandatory for students to take the vaccine, and what would be the protocol? She also asked what would be an appropriate schedule for the return to school, and what hours and days students would attend. Will there be alterations between students? How will the classrooms will be set? How much of the CDC guidelines will the district follow?

Adriana Garcia, Parent of two students in the Rialto School District, a Senior at Carter High School and a sixth grader at Rialto Middle School, requested that the Board reverse its decision of January 27, 2021 to remain

on Bridge Academy for the remainder of the year. She explained that given the much lower COVID-19 case counts compared to January and the State's push to open schools, she believes students should be allowed to return to school if it is best for the individual child. She understands that this may not be the best for every family or every child but feels it is for many, recognizing that the County is expecting to move to the less restrictive red tier next week if cases continue to hold is a sign of the progress the County has made.

She explained that in her case, her Senior is striving in Distance Learning and she would opt to keep him in Bridge Academy for the remainder of the year given the option. Her 6th grader daughter, however, who is an Honors student, is having difficulty online and would truly benefit from in-person instruction. She could risk not being recommended for Honors next year if her grades do not improve. Ms. Garcia believes the in-person class setting is where she learns best, and feels a hybrid model would be best so parents can make the choice that is best for their families and each individual student.

Karla Godoy, Parent of a preschooler and 8th grader that attend the school district, shared that she hopes the decision tonight is based on the best interest of students. She indicated that the past year the students have been the ones that get labeled as resilient but their needs have been put last. She said that neighboring districts are already on the path to reopening and hopes the students of Rialto do not get left behind. She feels that by opening before the next school year there will already be a path in place for them. She hopes the district makes the right decision to reopen safely, and puts students first.

Anna Valencia, Community Member and District Parent of three students in Rialto, one who was a senior at Carter High School last year who did not get to end her last year as expected. This year she has another senior who has not been able to step foot in a single classroom or a field. From being in Alpha Scholars, Varsity Volleyball and Varsity Softball, her year has been robbed and reduced to a laptop in her room with minimal communication from her high school administration or activities coordinator. She indicated that she finds it extremely unfair that surrounding school districts have not only started their athletic season but have also talked about or gone back to in-person classes. She firmly believes that it is imperative to these kids to go back to a routine that consists of their peers and teachers, and failure to do so may continue to cause more harm to their mental health. She has spoken to many parents

who have said their kids have little to no morale with school anymore, including her own children, who have worked very hard to remain positive.

Ms. Valencia wonders why restaurants and other establishments can reopen with minimal to no issues, but schools cannot. She explains that teachers are being vaccinated and students (especially the older ones) know how to take better precautions and if other schools across the country can reopen safely, she has complete faith that Rialto USD can also make that happen for students. She asked that the Board reconsider their decision to not allow athletes to play and to let seniors finish out their year in a classroom, and if needed, extend the year.

Beatriz Meraz, Parent of three children attending Rialto USD, with two of them in the Dual Language Immersion Program, questioned what are the District's plans to send the students back, and if schools reopen will students have the option to go back in person or can they stay in bridge academy? And if so, how will the group be divided? She also asked if in the Dual Language Immersion Program there is only one teacher per grade, how will the District make sure all groups are being taught.

Ms. Meraz shared several other questions as follows: As for safety, what are the safety guidelines for the students going back? Will the classrooms, campus, and bathrooms be disinfected after every use? Will items to disinfect be provided or will students have to bring their own? How will the classrooms be set up? Will there only be a few students in the class, and will the desk be 6 feet apart, or will they be outdoors? Will lunchtime still be a thing, and if so how will it be arranged? Will COVID testing and temperatures checks be mandatory, and does the staff feel safe with our students returning in person? She indicated that she believes in the Board members, which is why she voted for them, and knows they would make the best decisions for the community and the students. She understand some parents wish to go back in person, but she wishes her children to finish the year on Bridge Academy until all the safety guidelines are planned out and things are better.

C.3 COMMENTS FROM ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS

Rialto Education Association (REA), California School Employees Association (CSEA), Communications Workers of America (CWA), Rialto School Managers Association (RSMA).

Lisa Lindberg, Rialto Education Association President, requested from the Board, that as they engage in discussions regarding reopening schools for in-person instruction, she urges them to consider the following:

- The Rialto community is still in the purple tier, which at one time, before
 politics became such a huge influence, was considered an unsafe tier
 for reopening schools for in-person instruction.
- The Rialto community has suffered over 3000 child cases of COVID-19.
 This is without any sort of in-person instruction.
- The hybrid model is not a normal return to school. Students would still
 be home for distance learning on Mondays and only attend school for
 half days the rest of the week in order to maintain safety protocols. She
 does not believe our parents are aware of this schedule.
- Students will undoubtedly have schedule changes and a change in their teacher. Teachers cannot teach distance learning and in-person at the same time. Therefore, there will be a schedule change and a teacher change at this point late in the school year; since many parents will want to stay in distance learning and others may want to have their child at the school site. Is this upheaval what we really want?
- A good portion of our teachers will not be able to return due to health issues and safety concerns. Many will take leave as they are able and we will need substitute teachers to take their place. We already have a shortage of substitutes and we will be competing with other districts to secure them.
- Spring Break starts tomorrow. When we return, there will be 53 days left of instruction. Teachers and their students have a routine. They are overwhelmingly comfortable with instruction and learning at this late point in the school year.

Ms. Lindberg again urged the Board to give thoughtful consideration to these points. She indicated that we are in the home stretch and highly discouraged a return to the school sites which will disrupt instruction, the routines, and the gains teachers and students have made this school year.

- C.4 COMMENTS FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT
- C.5 COMMENTS FROM STUDENT BOARD MEMBER
- C.6 COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

D. PUBLIC HEARING

D.1 OPEN PUBLIC HEARING

Moved By Vice President Montes

Seconded By Member O'Kelley

Vote by Board Members to open Public Hearing.

Time: 8:00 p.m. Approved by a Unanimous Vote

D.1.1 RIALTO EDUCATION ASSOCIATION 2021-2022 PROPOSAL

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code and Board Policy, the initial 2021-2022 proposal submitted by the Rialto Education Association (REA), for an agreement between the Rialto Education Association (REA), and the Rialto Unified School District Board of Education, is hereby posted in compliance with the legislative requirements for public notice.

D.2 CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING

Moved By Member O'Kelley

Seconded By Vice President Montes

Vote by Board Members to close Public Hearing.

Time: 8:02 p.m. Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E. CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS

All items on the Consent Calendar will be acted upon in one motion unless pulled by Board of Education members or the Superintendent for individual action.

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Vote by Board Members to approve Consent Calendar items with Preferential Vote by Student Board Member, Destiny

Lopez Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.1 GENERAL FUNCTIONS CONSENT ITEMS - None

E.2 INSTRUCTION CONSENT ITEMS

E.2.1 PHYSICAL EDUCATION EXEMPTION

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Approve exemption from all physical activities for student 749441 for the 2nd semester of the 2020-2021 school year, at no cost to the District.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.2.2 SCHOOL PLAN ADDENDUM FOR RIALTO HIGH SCHOOL

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Approve the School Plan Addendum for Rialto High School at no cost to the District.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.3 BUSINESS AND FINANCIAL CONSENT ITEMS

E.3.1 WARRANT AND PURCHASE ORDER LISTING

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Approve Warrant Listing Register and Purchase Order Listing for all funds from February 5, 2021 through February 28, 2021, (Sent under separate cover to Board Members). A copy for public review will be available in the District's website.

E.3.2 DONATIONS

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Accept the listed donations from Baca for Rialto City Council 2018, and request that a letter of appreciation be sent to the donor.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.3.3 AWARD E-RATE CATEGORY 1 - INTERNET ACCESS PRICING

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Award Internet Access Pricing to AT&T as the responsive/responsible bidder meeting the District's requirements. Commencement of this project is contingent upon E-Rate funding. The estimated annual cost to the District, after E-Rate discounts of 85% is applied for Internet Access is not-to-exceed \$10,224.00, to be paid from the General Fund.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.3.4 AGREEMENT WITH THE YOUNG AMERICANS COLLEGE OF THE PERFORMING ARTS – HENRY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Approve an agreement with The Young Americans College of the Performing Arts to provide an after school enrichment program for up to forty (40) students in grades third through fifth of Henry Elementary Visual and Performing Arts School, effective March 26, 2021 through April 26, 2021.

E.4 FACILITIES PLANNING CONSENT ITEMS

E.4.1 APPROVE SELECTION OF RUHNAU CLARKE ARCHITECTS
TO PROVIDE ARCHITECTURAL AND ENGINEERING DESIGN
SERVICES FOR THE TWO-STORY CLASSROOM BUILDING AT
EISENHOWER HIGH SCHOOL

Moved By

Clerk Lewis

Seconded By

Member Walker

Approve the selection of Ruhnau Clarke Architects to provide architectural and engineering design services for the two-story classroom building at Eisenhower High School at a cost to be determined at a later date, and to be paid from Measure Y, Series D - General Fund.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.4.2 AGREEMENT WITH FRICK, FRICK & JETTE ARCHITECTS, INC.
TO PROVIDE ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES FOR THE
MODIFICATION OF THE FRONT ENTRY AT MYERS
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Moved By

Clerk Lewis

Seconded By

Member Walker

Approve an agreement with Frick, Frick & Jette Architects to provide architectural services for the modification of the front entry at Myers Elementary School, from March 11, 2021 through June 30, 2021, at a cost not-to-exceed \$23,700.00, and to be paid from Fund 40 – Special Reserve Fund.

E.4.3 NOTICE OF COMPLETION FOR DALKE AND SONS CONSTRUCTION, INC. FOR THE MODERNIZATION OF CLASSROOMS AT DUNN AND MORGAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS FOR THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE FULL DAY KINDERGARTEN PROGRAM

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Accept the work completed before February 10, 2021 by Dalke and Sons Construction, Inc. for all work required in connection with the modernization of classrooms at Dunn and Morgan Elementary Schools for the implementation of the Full Day Kindergarten Program and authorize District personnel to file a Notice of Completion with the San Bernardino County Recorder, at no cost to the District.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.5 PERSONNEL SERVICES CONSENT ITEMS

E.5.1 PERSONNEL REPORT NO. 1252 FOR CLASSIFIED AND CERTIFICATED EMPLOYEES

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Approve Personnel Report No. 1252 for classified and certificated employees.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

E.6 MINUTES

E.6.1 MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING OF FEBRUARY 24, 2021

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member Walker

Approve the minutes of the Regular Board of Education meeting held February 24, 2021.

F. DISCUSSION/ACTION ITEMS

F.1 SECOND INTERIM FINANCIAL REPORT: FISCAL YEAR 2020-2021

Moved By Member O'Kelley

Seconded By Vice President Montes

Approve the 2020-2021 Fiscal Year Second Interim Financial Report with a Positive Certification as the District will meet its obligations in the current and subsequent two fiscal years, at no cost to the District.

Vote by Board Members.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

F.2 RENEWAL AGREEMENT WITH AT&T FOR HIGH SPEED FIBER OPTIC INFRASTRUCTURE

Moved By Clerk Lewis

Seconded By Member O'Kelley

Approve a renewal agreement with AT&T for the District's High Speed Fiber Optic Infrastructure, effective July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022. The estimated annual cost to the District, after E-Rate discounts of 85% is applied for High Speed Fiber Optic Infrastructure is \$60,660.00, to be paid from the General Fund.

Vote by Board Members.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

F.3 AGREEMENT WITH VOYAGER SOPRIS LEARNING - 2020-21

Moved By Member O'Kelley

Seconded By Clerk Lewis

Approve an agreement with Voyager Sopris Learning to provide curriculum to use with tutoring and intervention as well as professional learning, effective March 11, 2021 through June 30, 2021, at a cost not-to-exceed \$92,813.50, and to be paid from the General Fund (Title IV \$78,413.50 and Title II \$14,400.00).

Vote by Board Members.

F.4 RESOLUTION NO. 20-21-22 - APPROVING STATE-MANDATED GRADUATION COURSE REQUIREMENTS (THE STATE MINIMUMS), PER CALIFORNIA EDUCATION CODE (EC) 51225.3 DUE TO THE STATEWIDE EMERGENCY CONCERNING THE CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19)

Moved By

Member O'Kelley

Seconded By

Member Walker

Adopt Resolution No. 20-21-22 approving State-mandated graduation course requirements (The State minimums), per California Education Code (EC) 51225.3 due to the statewide emergency concerning the coronavirus (COVID-19).

Vote by Board Members.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

F.5 AGREEMENT WITH GARNER HOLT EDUCATION THROUGH IMAGINATION – MYERS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL INNOVATION LAB

Moved By

Member O'Kelley

Seconded By

Member Walker

Approve an agreement with Garner Holt Education through Imagination to provide Myers Elementary School scholars, community, and teachers with an Innovation Lab, effective March 11, 2021 through June 30, 2021, at a cost not-to-exceed \$388,506.73, and to be paid from the District Strategic Funding.

Vote by Board Members.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

F.6 EXTENDED SCHOOL YEAR (ESY) PROGRAM 2020-2021

Moved By

Clerk Lewis

Seconded By

Member O'Kelley

Approve the proposed plan, calendar and schedule for the 2020-2021 Extended School Year (ESY) Program for all eligible students with disabilities, at a cost not-to-exceed \$500,000.00, and to be paid from the General Fund - Special Education Budget.

Vote by Board Members.

F.7 2021 EXTENDED SCHOOL SUMMER PROGRAM

Moved By Member O'Kelley

Seconded By Clerk Lewis

Approve the proposed student eligibility and priority plan, course of study, calendar, and schedule of classes for the 2021 Extended School Summer Program, at a cost not-to-exceed \$1,300,000.00, and to be paid from the General Fund.

Vote by Board Members.

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

F.8 DISCUSSION REGARDING REOPENING OF IN-PERSON INSTRUCTION

Board discussion regarding reopening of in-person instruction, and instructional programs and activities, as well as updated local, state, and federal guidance related to COVID-19.

The Board entered into a discussion regarding reopening of in-person instruction, and instructional programs and activities, as well as updated local, state, and federal guidance related to COVID-19.

F.9 DISCUSSION REGARDING REOPENING OF ATHLETIC PROGRAMS

Board discussion regarding reopening of athletic programs, as well as updated local, state, and federal guidance related to COVID-19.

The Board entered into a discussion regarding reopening of athletic programs, as well as updated local, state, and federal guidance related to COVID-19.

G. ADJOURNMENT

The next regular meeting of the Board of Education of the Rialto Unified School District will be held virtually on March 24, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. and available to the public via YouTube stream.

Materials distributed or presented to the Board of Education at the Board Meeting are available upon request from the Superintendent's Office.

Moved By Destiny Lopez, Student Board

Member

Seconded By Clerk Lewis

Vote by Board Members to adjourn with a preferential vote by Student Board Member, Destiny Lopez.

Time: 10:06 pm

Approved by a Unanimous Vote

Clerk, Board of Education

Secretary, Board of Education